
 
  

  
 

   

 
 

 
   

 

 

 
  

    
    

  

  

     
   

 
 

 
 
   

 
 

   
    

 
 

 
 

        
  

 
      

  

 

CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

April 23, 2019 

NOTICE OF MODIFICATION TO TEXT OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS, 
INITIAL STATEMENT OF REASONS ADDENDUM, AND REVISED 

ECONOMIC AND FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT (STD. 399) 

AMMUNITION PURCHASES OR TRANSFERS 
[OAL File No. 2018-1204-08] 

Updates to Proposed Text 

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8 (c), and section 44 of Title 1 of 
the California Code of Regulations, the California Department of Justice (Department) is providing 
notice of modification to text of the proposed regulation sections 4301, 4302, 4303, 4304, 4305, 
4306, 4307, 4308 and 4309, which were the subject of a public comment period which closed on 
January 31, 2019. 

Initial Statement of Reasons Addendum 

The Initial Statement of Reasons (ISOR) Addendum clarifies the purpose and necessity of the text 
of proposed sections 4301, 4302, 4303, 4305 and 4309, as originally noticed.  

Economic Fiscal Impact Statement (Std. 399) 

The Economic Fiscal Impact Statement (Std. 399) has been revised to provide better information 
regarding the ongoing costs to run the program, and the justification for the fees set in the 
proposed text. 

If you have any comments regarding the proposed changes, the Department will accept written 
comments between April 18, 2019 and May 8, 2019.  Address written comments to: 

Kelan Lowney 
Department of Justice 
P.O. Box 160487 
Sacramento, CA 95816-0487 
Email: ammoregulations@doj.ca.gov or ammoregs@doj.ca.gov 
Fax: (916) 731-3387 

All timely comments that specifically pertain to the indicated changes will be reviewed and 
responded to by the Department’s staff as part of the compilation of the rulemaking file.  

Please limit your comments to the documents identified in this notice. 
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